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Report by Chief Officer 

 
MATTERS ARISING 

 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1. To update the Integration Joint Board on progress regarding matters arising from the 

discussion that took place at the meeting of 15 February 2017. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
2. Integration Joint Board members are asked to note the contents of the report. 
 
 
REPORT 
 
Technology Enabled Care 
 
3. Any IJB member wishing to visit the Technology Enabled Care demonstration room 

should contact Ann Steel to arrange an appointment.  Ann can be contacted by email on 
ann.steele@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk  

 
Bonnyton House 
 
4. The care home manager has established a group involving staff and trade union 

representatives to review staffing arrangements, including staff numbers and rotas.  We 
will discuss planned changes with the Care Inspectorate to ensure compliance with their 
requirements. 

 
5. Property and technical services are preparing quotes for refurbishment work to ensure 

the bedrooms previously used for respite are able to be used as permanent beds. 
 
6. We are also exploring options to use some of these bedrooms as step down bed to 

allow for speedy discharge from hospital for East Renfrewshire residents who need 
short term intensive support to enable them to return to their own homes. 

 
7. We are continuing to work with Grant Thornton to identify possible buyers and are 

looking to agree suitable timescales to remarket Bonnyton House. 
 
Public Transport 
 
8. The HSCP worked very closely with SPT to develop and pilot an additional bus service 

to the new Eastwood Health and Care Centre.  The 375 bus service complements the 
hourly 374 bus service, which is a well-established route subsidised by SPT, including 
stops outside the new health and care centre.  The 375 follows part of the route of the 
374 including connection points for residents from further afield.  Any extension to this 
service would impact on the half hourly timetable and would require 70 days’ notice to 
the Office of the Traffic Commissioner, making it difficult for us to make any changes to 
this pilot.  The passenger figures for the pilot 375 service are being monitored by SPT 
and the data gathered will be made available to bus operators on its conclusion to allow 
these companies to make an informed decision on the route’s commercial viability. 
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9. Patients who have difficulty using public transport, can use the SPT operated ‘MyBus’ 

service which is a bookable bus servicing offering door-to-door transport, where 
possible.  ‘My Bus’ can be used for GP appointments and will pick up and drop off as 
close as possible to the destination.  All vehicles are low-floor and wheelchair friendly.  
Normal bus service fares apply and can be checked at the time of booking.  National 
entitlement card, zone cards and day tickets are all valid.  In addition, Community 
Transport East Renfrewshire operate “your wee red bus” which provides a service to 
medical appointments.  Users need to be referred from their GP surgery. 

 
10. Patient travel surveys are being developed and will be available at reception points 

throughout Eastwood Health and Care Centre. 
 
 
Commissioning Intentions 
 
11. A series of seminars will be organised and this will include an opportunity for further 

information to be provided on the Renfrewshire Development Programme. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
12. Integration Joint Board members are asked to note the contents of the report. 
 
 
REPORT AUTHOR AND PERSON TO CONTACT 
 
HSCP Chief Officer: Julie Murray 
 
Candy Millard, Head of Strategic Services 
candy.millard@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk  
0141 451 0749 
 

7 March 2017 
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A report detailing progress regarding matters arising from the IJB meeting of  
15 February 2017 
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